MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 7TH JUNE 2017


APOLOGIES
Were received from Jim Beskow, Alf Lee, David Harkins, John Sowersby.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the May 2017 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING
Steve Booth reported that the electrician has been contacted with reference to the damaged socket cover.

Ian Phillips mentioned the trimming has started and should be completed by tomorrow.

The Spoil has been moved to create the rock crawling course and additional car parking space. The spoil on the bank will be left to grow and maintained accordingly.

The Chairman stated that there will be no ploughing to happen on the uneven ground where spoil was moved due to the electrical cable.

No containers will be placed as the ground needs to settle following the disturbance it had when spoil was moved.

A civil engineer will be asked to look at toilet block and kitchen area.
A wooden box has been made for the Bain Marie with thanks to Geoff Figgett.

Picnic tables have been erected at the truck track and tarmac work has been completed and looks good.

TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer gave a full report of the months finances, with 176 full members and 39 junior members 64% living in the east riding. Income of £387 and expenses £4,235 leaving the total £11,896.
EVENTS
The Events and Publicity Officer reported that Club Sundays held on 6th of May and 7th June showed a decline in social sailors.
NADS held on 21st May was an excellent event.
Upcoming events will be NADS this Sunday with Club Sunday the week after for scale steering and club 500s.

There is an Open Day at Kirklees on 9th July which requires a few more members to attend maybe to support and display some models and if no response is given by the end of the week will result in cancellation. This does clash with the Fast Electric Nationals.

The Chairman also mentioned that if any members were interested that the Norbrick Castle Hotel in Blackpool will also be having a display day if anyone wanted to display boats or trucks.

The Chairman also mentioned that he had the 2012 edition of model steam boilers and that examination of steam models to ensure they meet the legal requirements.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
John Jenkinson asked if it would be possible to have 1 year free membership as a prize, this was agreed by all present with 0 against, however a question was raised on how this would be done, a certificate could be made to pick from.

Ian Yates said that there was a good interest in the truck section over the last few months that everyone has enjoyed which has also seen a few more members join.

Due to family commitments with the Fast Electric Captain; Andrew Fuller has been asked to deputise the section.
Elaine asked for a new box for cups and a new boiler which has been agreed to go ahead.

Chris Hobbs mentioned the broken bench that was in front of the BMBS Control Box, this has since been removed and a replacement is under consideration.
Ian Phillips reported that the ruts on the back field where crawler track is can be filled in while the ground is soft with a few members and a rake.

It was also mentioned that the hire price for the work carried out by the Digger and Roller came to £950 from Mark Proctor.

The Chairman told everyone that there wouldn’t be a quiz tonight but maybe in the future there will be film or video viewings.

It was mentioned that the first aid kit was now up to date and in a box it was also mentioned that the defibrillator had the pads taken out of the bag and it was stated that these pads must be kept with the defibrillator at all times in the event if it was needed everything would be to hand. It is currently hung up next to kitchen door and there is a 1, 2, 3 diagram of how to use the defibrillator also in the bag. It was also suggested the first aid cupboard needs to be de-cluttered and maybe hang the first aid box up at some point as well as having a second kit with different plasters etc.

Gordon Bassett asked if any members were interested in the Hull Veterans Day on 1st July, there has been no reply back and Gordon needs numbers for catering etc.
It was asked about the email regarding female toilets sent by Secretary earlier that day and the Secretary mentioned that when he visited the site the rescue boat was still on the launch with ores in, ladies toilets weren’t locked and the kitchen window was still open and if everyone could be mindful to ensure everything is locked and secured before they leave.

It was reported that there was litter left following Club Sunday which may have been left by kids and has been requested not to leave rubbish behind, there was also a mug left on a picnic table which was still there from Club Sunday.

Ken Thorpe                                                                                 Simon Booth (Chairman)                                                                                   (Secretary)
